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Dear Friends in Christ, 

I hope your Lenten observances have been going well. Lent is drawing to a close as we’ve entered Holy Week. 

Thank you to everyone who helped at the Palm Sunday services, and thank you to everyone who’s going to be 

helping with the services at the great Three Days later this week. I’m excited for our Holy Week observances this 

year, and I hope you’ll be able to join us for them!  

Our Holy Week observances started earlier this week with Palm Sunday, as we remembered Jesus’ triumphant 

procession into Jerusalem, and as we heard the Passion story once again. The Passion reading on Palm Sunday 

serves as kind of an overview of the story, and as we go deeper into Holy Week, we’ll focus in on specific aspects 

of the Passion narrative. 

The first part of our Holy Week observances are on Maundy Thursday. The word “Maundy” comes from a Latin 

word, “Mandatum,” which means “commandment.” Maundy Thursday worship focuses on the commandments 

that Jesus established for his disciples “on the night in which he was betrayed.”  Our Maundy Thursday worship 

dwells in the Last Supper; in addition to remembering the institution of Holy Communion, it also includes a space 

for individual absolution and for footwashing, following Jesus’ commandment to show love for one another 

through washing one another’s feet. 

I know footwashing is often one of the more uncomfortable things in the Maundy Thursday service.  People’s opin-

ions tend to be pretty sharply divided: for some people, footwashing is a really deep and powerful moment, and for 

others, it can be really deeply uncomfortable. While Maundy Thursday footwashing, the sign of service and care 

that Jesus set out for his followers, can be a really powerful thing, I don’t want to pressure people into doing any-

thing they’re not comfortable with in worship or any other time!  We’ll make space on Maundy Thursday for people 

to have their feet washed, but footwashing is by no means mandatory.  

Our Maundy Thursday service ends with the stripping of the altar, as we prepare for Good Friday. The Good Friday 

service centers around the Passion, but from a completely different perspective than the one we heard earlier in 

the week. The Passion reading on Palm Sunday centers around Jesus’ suffering and death. St. Mark presents him 

as dying alone, all his disciples having left, and only a few followers looking on from a distance. It’s bleak. On Good 

Friday on the other hand, we hear the Passion according to John, where Jesus is in control of events the whole 

time. Good Friday shows the Passion for what it is: the central part of God’s plan to bring about the salvation of 

the world. The Good Friday Passion reading is more solemn, more meditative than the beginning of Holy Week, as 

we gather in the darkened church to honor the Cross on which was hung the Savior of the whole world.  

Our Holy Week observance continues on Holy Saturday with the Great Vigil of Easter. The Easter Vigil is going to be 

fun. It’s kind of like Christmas Eve, but for Easter—both festivals are such a big, exciting deal that we get to start 

celebrating them as early as possible. We’re going to be celebrating the vigil this year with other churches from 

the Phoenixville Area Clergy Association. The service starts outside around a bonfire, as the light of Christ comes 

into the world. We’ll hear the story of God’s saving acts, and celebrate in word and song, fire and water, bread and 

wine. It’s going to be joyous and fun, and just a little bit gloriously over the top.  

And of course, our celebration continues on Easter Sunday with two festival worship services and a fellowship 

breakfast; between all of them, it’s going to be an exciting and joyful way to continue the Easter celebration. I’m 

looking forward to all of the ways that we’ll celebrate and worship together this Holy Week, and I hope you’ll be 

able to join us!  

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Russ 
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Women of the ELCA Retreat: 
Renew, Restore, Refresh:  Growing in Our Relationship 

with God through Prayer 

April 6th 2024, 9 a.m. 
As followers of Jesus, prayer is one of the most important ways we grow 

in our relationship with God.  The more we talk and spend time with 

someone, the more we get to know them.  As we spend time with God 

in prayer, the closer we become.  In prayer we “show up” just as we are, 

knowing we are unconditionally loved by our gracious God.  In this relationship of trust we can share whatever is on 

our hearts. . . our joys and thanksgivings, our hurts and disappointments, our sadness and frustrations . . .  

“Renew, Restore, Refresh: Growing in Our Relationship with God through Prayer” is the theme of this year’s WELCA 

retreat.  You are invited to bring an object which in your experience describes prayer.  This could also be an object 

used in your own personal prayer life such as a candle, devotional reading, prayer shawl, beads, bowl, artwork, or 

cross. 

The retreat will take place on Saturday, April 6th.  It begins with registration and coffee at 9 a.m. and ends at 3 p.m.  

We welcome back Rev. Kris Peterson as our retreat leader.  The cost is $15.   Please contact Linda Landis with any 

questions. 

Feed Your Heart, Soul and Body on Easter Morning 
The annual Easter Morning Breakfast is back this year!  Breakfast will take place 

at 9 a.m., between the 8 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. services on Easter morning, March 

31st.  The Fellowship Committee is currently recruiting volunteers to help set up, 

cook, and clean up.  We would also like to have a count of those planning to at-

tend.  Please let Sonya know if you can assist with the breakfast, or if your family is 

planning to attend (please provide number of kids and number of adults).  Guests 

are always welcome as well.  One more reason to raise a “Hallelujah” on Easter 

morning! 

Singers Invited! 

Like to sing but Wednesday rehearsals don’t work?  

Singers are invited to join the Adult Choir in our an-

nual “St. John’s Choir & Friends” concert on Sun-

day, May 5th, at 7:00 p.m.  Performed will be music 

by William Billings, the first American choral com-

poser, and patriotic selections. 

2024 marks the thirty-first concert in the series.  

Past programs have included Gabriel Fauré’s Requi-

em, W. A. Mozart’s Requiem and Te Deum, Franz 

Schubert’s Mass in G, Howard Hanson’s Song of 

Democracy, John Rutter’s Te Deum and Requiem, a concert version of Gilbert and Sullivan’s Pirates of Penzance, 

Glorias by Antonio Vivaldi and Francis Poulenc, J. S. Bach’s Magnificat, Johannes Brahms’ German Requiem, Ralph 

Vaughan Williams’ Five Mystical Songs, Luigi Cherubini’s Requiem, Maurice Durufle’s Requiem, parts II and III of G. 

F. Handel’s Messiah, Patriotic Selections, Broadway Selections and Spirituals.  Last year, after a three-year break 

due to Covid, 45 singers from 20 area churches joined in performance of Songs of Praise to the Lord! 

Rehearsals continue at St. John’s on Sunday April 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th from 7 to 9 p.m., and Sunday May 5th, 

from 3 to 5:30 p.m..  A light supper will follow the May 5th rehearsal.  Music will be provided for the singers.  For 

additional information contact Tom Snyder, Director of Music, ftsiii@gmail.com. 

WELCA meets on March 26th to enjoy an always very informative program presented by Jack Ertell on the history 

of the Colonial Theatre.  Thank you, Jack!  Our April meeting will be April 23rd at 10:30 a.m. 

mailto:ftsiii@gmail.com
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PCO will be In concert, 4 p.m., Sunday, April 21st at St. John’s!  Featured 

work is “National Parks Suite No. 2” composed and performed by oboe 

and English Horn soloist Jill Haley with orchestra.  Jill has written na-

ture inspired music based on her time spent as an Artist in Resi-

dence in Glacier and Badlands National Parks.  The nature 

themed program also includes music by Beethoven, Delius, Elgar, 

and Strauss. 

The Providence Chamber Orchestra, a resident ensemble at St. John’s, was founded in 1999 to meet the musical 

needs and aspirations of its members, a group of talented, amateur musicians from the greater Philadelphia area, 

all of whom share a common passion for playing music. 

Plan now to attend the afternoon’s concert of delightful music on April 21st.  There is no charge for tickets, alt-

hough donations will be accepted to help defray the cost of the concert.  
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St. John’s Scholarship 

apply by April 7th 
St. John’s offers scholarships each year to high school 

seniors seeking post-secondary education.  Applications 

are now open!  To be eligible for the St. John’s Scholar-

ship, you must: be a member of St. John’s or attend  

St. John’s regularly and be accepted into an institution of 

higher learning (university, junior college, trade school, 

etc.).  Applicants can only be awarded the St. John’s schol-

arship once.  If you fit this description, we encourage you 

to apply by April 7, 2024.  Applications can be found in the 

forms box in Kley Hall, or Sonya Sowards will be happy to 

email or mail one to you.  Contact her at (610) 933-3947 

ext. 2 or email office@stjohnphoenixville.org. 

Vacation Bible School Registration Open; 

Volunteers Needed 
Vacation Bible School 2024 will be held June 17-21 from 9 

a.m.-noon.  Our theme this year is Camp Firelight: A Summer 

Camp Adventure with God!  Join first-time counselor Sam and 

his lightning bug friend Lumen as they learn to face their 

fears while trusting in God.  Slots fill up quickly, so please 

don't hesitate to sign your child up.  Go to https://

docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeLEUXiPpjR5Ua-

nLksX708u4Gjo_L-JAw85KQ3UUReFPU7Lg/viewform  or 

reach out to Molly via mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org to regis-

ter. 

We are currently looking for adult and teenage group guides and station leaders.  VBS is a huge undertaking, 

and we could use all the help we can get!  For every gift in the Kingdom of God, there is a way to serve with VBS.  

If you can’t serve the week of VBS, there are still opportunities to serve.  One big way you can help is by joining 

us for our VBS Build Day May 18th and/or our VBS Set-Up Day June 15th, both from 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  Please 

email Molly if you can help. 

Lhötse’s Lemonade for Kitchen Aid 
Beginning April 14th during fellowship time, and continuing after 

Sunday worship services throughout the spring, Lhötse Durflinger 

will be selling lemonade (and maybe some treats) to benefit the 

upcoming kitchen renovation.  

She has set a “sweet” goal of $5,000 which would be enough 

money to purchase the new gas range needed for the renovation. 

Please patronize Lhötse’s Lemonade Stand and give your bless-

ings and dollars towards her objective.  Thank you Lhötse for your 

wonderful stewardship! 

Many folks have expressed interest in being more involved in our prayer ministry.  In addi-

tion to weekly bulletin and email announcements, we also have two active prayer chains.  

First, a phone chain and second, an email chain.  If you wish to be added to either of 

these, please let Sonya know. 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeLEUXiPpjR5Ua-nLksX708u4Gjo_L-JAw85KQ3UUReFPU7Lg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeLEUXiPpjR5Ua-nLksX708u4Gjo_L-JAw85KQ3UUReFPU7Lg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeLEUXiPpjR5Ua-nLksX708u4Gjo_L-JAw85KQ3UUReFPU7Lg/viewform
mailto:mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Death is the 

Beginning of life 

Did not Christ arise 

Out of death to life 

A gift given that man 

Eternal life shall 

Know deepest depths 

Holds not man’s 

Immortal soul 

Margaret Walker 

Easter Sunday everyone on the farm looks and looks for where the bunnies have 

hidden Easter eggs.  It’s traditional to put a penny inside each egg.  When all the 

eggs are found everyone can change their coin eggs for a gift from the Easter bunny 

tree.  I am kept very busy seeing every child has an Easter gift.  There’s lots of cake 

and ice cream for everyone.  It’s a crazy day.  I have a lot of fun playing with children 

all day, until all the children fall asleep. 

Happy Easter! 

Sidney 

Via Margaret Walker 
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Aloha! 

 

Mahalo for your gift to the Maui Strong Fund.  Please know that your donation will be 

deployed effectively with a focus on relief and recovery for communities affected by the 

devastating wildfires on Maui.  We are grateful for your generosity and aloha. 

 

Mahalo nui loa, 

 

Mary Leong Saunders 

Vice President of Philanthropy 

Hawai’I Community Foundation 
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Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to financially support 

St. John’s is through the donation of stock.  

Donating appreciated stock will benefit the 

church and provide a potential tax benefit 

to the donor.  For stock that has been held 

for more than a year and has appreciated 

in value, one can take a charitable deduc-

tion based on the stock's fair market value 

on the day of donation.  Additionally, mak-

ing such a donation will avoid capital gains 

taxes on the increased value of the stock.  

If interested in donating stock to St. John’s, 

contact our Church Treasurer, Shirley 

Platzer, at (484) 938-7763. 

Save Your Cans 
The St. John's youth 

are collecting alumi-

num beverage cans as 

a fundraiser to help 

with the costs 

of mission 

trips. 

Please bag 

your cans and 

drop them off 

in Kley Hall. 

Thank you!! 

ACOLYTES NEEDED 
Serving as an acolyte is a great 

way for young people to be a part 

of worship here at St. John’s!  All 

students who have completed 

their First Holy Communion are 

eligible to serve. Pastor Russ, Tom 

and Molly are always happy to 

train those who would like to 

learn.  We need acolytes for 

2024.  Interested?  You can sign 

up by emailing Molly at  

mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org or 

by filling out our NEW sign-up 

form online.  

Guidelines for Submission of Articles for  

St. John’s Communications 

Submissions to the Parish Administrator for inser-

tion in St. John’s communications may include 

worship, faith formation, social justice, music and 

community events, and any items directly related 

to St. John’s mission of “Living, growing & sharing 

in God’s love through Jesus Christ.”  Submissions 

received by Monday at 11:00 a.m. will be included 

in the following Sunday’s bulletin.  Later submis-

sions will appear in the following week’s bulletin.  

All submissions are also included in all other appli-

cable forms of communication (email, social me-

dia, website, slides, etc.) as soon as possible after 

receipt. 

Submissions for The Circle newsletter are due on 

the 18th of every month (except July).  Submis-

sions received after this deadline may appear in 

other applicable St. John’s communications and in 

the following month’s newsletter. 

When submitting articles, please include complete 

information such as date, time, location, and how 

to sign up for events (including links and QR codes 

to forms).  Images are welcome but should be 

photos taken around St. John’s or posters created 

by the submitter—not stock images or any images 

downloaded from the Internet which St. John’s is 

not licensed to use. 

If you have any questions about St. John’s com-

munications, please contact our administrator, 

Sonya Sowards, at office@stjohnphoenixville.org 

or (610) 933-3947 ext. 2. 

Kid-Friendly Worship Resources 
We have children’s worship bags available to 

use during services.  

We also have children’s bulletins/activity 

sheets available on the “triangle table.” 

The nursery is open on Sunday mornings dur-

ing church for children who may need a break/

extra care/etc. 

Please ask an usher for help finding these re-

sources!  We welcome and celebrate all the 

ways children participate in our community. 

Communion Records and Prayer Requests 
Our constitution de-

fines members eligi-

ble to vote at regular 

meetings of the 

church as those who 

“shall have com-

muned in this con-

gregation and shall 

have made a contri-

bution of record” in the calendar year.  Your contribution 

is recorded when it includes your name and/or envelope 

number.  To ensure that your communion is recorded, 

please fill out the “Record of Communion and/or Prayer 

Request” card at least once a year.  Communion cards 

can be found in the pew racks at the end of each pew.  

The card may also be used for prayer requests, address 

changes, questions, or comments.  If you are worshiping 

exclusively from home, please contact Sonya Sowards 

with prayer requests and worship dates. 

mailto:mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org
mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Stream Team 

  7 Josh Romano & Paul Miller 

14 Aimee Hillegas & Paul Miller 

21 Dale Herbranson & Paul Miller 

28 Aimee Hillegas & Dale Herbranson 

Ushers 

  7 Sue Starling & Cathy Garrett 

14 Jen Drewes & Nancy Cressman 

21 Mike & Cathy Kahl 

28 Don Titus & Donna Anderson 

People of God Involved in God’s Work 
April Worship Staff 

Acolyte 

  7 TBD 

14 TBD 

21 Brett Gallagher 

28 TBD 

Altar Guild 

  7 Nancy Cressman & Janet Ertell 

14 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

21 Jean Herbranson 

28 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

Assisting Minister 

  7 Bill Starling 

14 Tom Snyder 

21 Deb Ahola 

28 Ron Stevens 

Communion Assistant/Lector 

  7 Mimi Woods 

14 Walt Deichmann 

21 Nancy Cressman 

28 Lynn Titus 

Counters 

  7 Jack & Janet Ertell; Donna Anderson 

14 Jeff & Jeanne Schanzenbach 

21 Mary Heiser; Mike & Cathy Kahl 

28 Stephen & Jen Drewes 

Evening Light Assistant 

  6 Rich Latella 

13 Sandy Momyer 

20 Shirley Platzer 

27 Toni Hadfield 

Fellowship Time Host 

14 Kitchen Task Force 

Lock-Up 

  7 Kyle Oszeyczik 

14 Jeanne Schanzenbach 

21 Mitch Reading 

28 Stephen Drewes 

Lock-Up 

  7 Kyle Oszeyczik 

14 Jeanne Schanzenbach 

21 Mitch Reading 

28 Stephen Drewes 

Feeding Fellowship Ministry via a Modernized 

Kitchen Is One Step Closer 
The MUCH needed and long discussed kitchen up-

grade is one step closer to reality as our renovation 

design plan was recently approved by the Chester 

County Health Department!! 

Why is this important and what is next? 

To safely—in accordance with Health Department reg-

ulations—prepare any food for fellowship, within the 

St. John’s congregation or in support of the great 

need of the surrounding food insecurity of our neigh-

bors, we need to have a Health Department Food Li-

cense. Our current kitchen arrangement does not 

comply to safety standards  and prevents us from 

getting a food license.  But we have an approved ren-

ovation plan to get there.  

Now that we have a “ Green Light” from the Health 

Department to proceed, we just need the funds to 

purchase some new equipment and do the work to 

upgrade the space.  

In August 2023, Council approved doing a kitchen 

renovation and created a Kitchen Task Force to over-

see the design and fundraising objectives.  With the 

design work completed, it is time for the KTF to 

launch a fundraiser for this critical need.  

Your opportunity to donate and contribute is at hand. 

An official “Help the Kitchen” appeal will be mailed 

shortly to all members.  Please be generous to allow 

us to quickly get to our goal.  The KTF is hosting the 

April 14th fellowship time.  Information on the full ren-

ovation and equipment needs will be available then.  

Our Social Ministry Committee is using another 

church’s kitchen to do their ministry.  We need to cor-

rect this problem and give them, WELCA, Fellowship, 

and Faith Formation a worthy kitchen space in our 

building to serve God’s people.   Please be generous 

when you receive the kitchen fundraiser request.  

God Bless 

The Kitchen Task Force  
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Sponsor Flowers, Bulletins & Vigil Candle 
Members and friends are invited to sponsor the vigil 

candle in memory of or in honor of loved ones.  The 

cost is $12 per month.  You are also invited to offset 

the cost of the weekly bulletins.  That cost is $20 per 

week.  Our  florist supplies flowers (visible on our live-

stream as well as in-person services) at $25 per vase 

for a total of $50 for two.  Contact Sonya Sowards for 

available months and dates and to specify the occa-

sion, or you can use the sign-up sheets on the hallway 

bulletin board.  Thank you! 

There are so many ways to use the gifts God has given 

you at St. John's!  We always need: 

• Communion bread bakers 

• ushers 

• communion assistants/lectors 

• assisting ministers 

• live stream staff (“Stream Team”) 

• Committee members 

• Teachers  

• choir members 

• drivers to bring shut-ins to worship 

• Stephen Ministers 

Please let Sonya Sowards know how you would like to 

use your time and talent at St. John’s, and she will put 

you in touch with the appropriate leader. Ministry 

group leader names and committees can also be 

found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Give to St. John’s Via App 
Vanco, our eGiving provider, has launched an updated 

mobile app called Vanco Mobile (to replace GivePlus 

Mobile, which has been retired as of September 30th).  

You can download the Vanco Mobile app for free from 

the App Store or Google Play.  From there, you can 

make a one-time donation or set up recurring giving 

right through the app.  Just select your fund and 

amount, enter a payment method and complete the 

donation.  If you have questions or need assistance, 

email Dale Herbranson at dale.herbranson@outlook.com. 

Did you know?  Many employers offer the ability to have your donations deducted from your paycheck and then 

forward those donations on to us.  Some, such as Vanguard, offer a generous match so that your donation has the 

potential of a nice increase.  Contact your Human Resources Department to see if this is a possibility for you.  

Scan this QR code to give to the many 

ministries of St. John’s from your 

phone! 

Live Generously 
If you are a member of Thrivent, you are eligible to ap-

ply for two Action Team Grants each year to benefit 

your church.  Please contact your Thrivent representa-

tive if you would like to apply for an Action Team Grant 

in the coming year. You can learn more about Thrivent 

at www.thrivent.com. 

http://www.thrivent.com
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